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Mr. Hill (Former Police Inspector) Applies for Licence for  
Shoulder of Mutton Inn 

 
Devizes Divisional Sessions – Monday (Before the Rev. Dr. Williamson, R. P. Nisbet, and P. P. 
Bouverie, Esqs.) 
 
Mr. Hill, late Inspector of Police, applied for a certificate for a licence to the Shoulder of Mutton Inn, at 
Bromham, which after due proof of notice, was granted. 
 
Mr. Nisbet said he regretted to see Mr. Hill taking a public house. 
 
Mr. Hill said it was not altogether for the sake of the public-house, but that there was some land attached 
to it.  The public-house was the least part of the business.  They did not behave well to him when he left 
the police, or he should not have been obliged to do anything for a living. 
 
Wiltshire Independent, Thursday, 20 October 1870 
 


